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OFFICIAL 

Message From School Board for the year ending 2023 
 

Playford College, where a better future is being made. 
 

 
 
 
 

Dear Parents, Staff, and Students, 

It is with great pleasure that I present the Chairperson’s Report for Playford College for the academic 
year of 2023. This year has been marked by significant achievements and progress across various 
facets of our school and school community. 

Alhamdulillah, with the blessing, favour and permission of Allah (swt), Playford College was able to 
complete yet another successful and productive year. Every day, our college is moving a step closer 
to achieving its vision which is to nurture a learning community that produce individuals who are 
proud of their background and have the confidence in their Australian Muslim identify. 

Academic Excellence: Our students continue to excel academically, demonstrating commendable 
dedication and perseverance in their studies. The results achieved in 2023 reflect not only their hard 
work but also the commitment of our teaching staff in nurturing their intellectual growth. We are 
proud of each student’s accomplishments and look forward to even greater achievements in the 
coming years. 

Co-curricular Achievements: Beyond academics, our students have excelled in various co-curricular 
activities, including sports, arts, and community service. Their participation in various sport, 
competitions, debates and community activities showcases their talents and the holistic 
development fostered at Playford College. These experiences not only enrich their educational 
journey but also instill values of teamwork, leadership, and service. 

Infrastructure and Facilities: Our ongoing commitment to providing a conducive learning 
environment is evident in the continuous improvement of our infrastructure and facilities. The 
construction of stage 3 and 4, a dedicated sport zone and the completion of the external 
refurbishment of the reception building at our school have enhanced the overall learning experience 
for our students, ensuring they have access to the resources needed to thrive academically and 
socially. 

The commitment of being on the School Board is significant, with monthly Board and Finance 
Committee meetings along with the preparation time required for each meeting. It is a role that 
none of the Board Directors take lightly, and I am thankful for the thoughtful and robust 
contributions from each of the Board Directors.  

Community Engagement: At Playford College, we value our strong community ties and recognize 
the importance of parental involvement in our students’ education. Throughout the year, we have 
seen outstanding support from parents and caregivers, whose partnership is invaluable in shaping 
the success of our school community. We thank you for your ongoing support and collaboration. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3NrAr87tqcI
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Challenges and Opportunities: While celebrating our achievements, we also acknowledge the 
challenges faced and the opportunities for growth ahead. As we look to the future, we remain 
committed to adapting and evolving to meet the changing needs of our students and community, 
ensuring that Playford College continues to be a place of excellence and innovation in education. 

Acknowledgements: I extend my heartfelt thanks to the School Principal, Deputy Principal, Business 
manager, teaching and non-teaching staff, students, parents, and the broader community for their 
unwavering support and dedication. Together, we have made significant strides towards our shared 
vision of academic excellence and holistic development.  
 
It is appropriate that I express my thanks to Playford College Permanent Members and Board 
Directors; Vice Chair, Mr. Mohsin Mirza, Mr. Salih Al-Rashid, Mr. Syed Asad Ali Naqvi and Mr. Sam 
Tripodi. I am thankful for their many years of service and the way they have contributed to the 
Board over these years.  

In conclusion, I am proud to be part of a vibrant and thriving community that is Playford College. As 
we embark on the next chapter of our journey, let us continue to uphold the values of excellence, 
integrity, and inclusivity that define our school. 

I ask Allah (swt) to grant us His guidance and to help us all to accomplish the objectives we have set 
for Playford College.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Dr. Abdul-razaq Musa 
Chairperson,  
Playford College Board 
 
 
 


